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GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
STATE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER 

 

1100 4th Street, SW, Suite E650, Washington, DC 20024  Phone: 202-442-7600, Fax: 202-442-7638 

August 6, 2013 

 

Mr. Marcel Acosta 

Executive Director, National Capital Planning Commission 

401 9
th

 Street, NW 

North Lobby, Suite 500 

Washington, DC  20004 

 

Mr. Robert A. Vogel 

Superintendent, National Mall and Memorial Parks 

National Park Service  

900 Ohio Drive, SW 

Washington, DC 20024-2000 

 

RE: Initiation of Section 106 Consultation for the Kennedy Center Expansion Project  

 

Dear Mr. Acosta and Mr. Vogel: 

 

Thank you for formally initiating consultation with the DC State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) 

regarding the above-referenced undertaking(s) which we understand will consist of the federal approvals 

necessary to construct approximately 60,000 of additional program space for the Kennedy Center that 

will be housed in three pavilions.  Two of the pavilions are proposed for construction in the open area to 

the south of the Kennedy Center while the third will be a floating facility in the Potomac River.  We 

have reviewed the project information and are writing to provide our initial comments regarding effects 

on historic properties in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and its 

implementing regulations, 36 CFR Part 800.   

 

We concur that the draft Area of Potential Effect (APE) should be sufficient to include all direct and 

indirect effects of the undertaking(s), and that the historic properties in this area have been so well 

documented that additional survey should not be required.  Further refinements to the APE and/or 

additional survey efforts can be carried out a later time, if warranted.   

 

Our review of the conceptual studies included in your submittal leads us to concur with the NPS and 

NCPC determinations that the project has the potential to result in adverse effects on historic properties, 

including the Kennedy Center which was recently determined eligible for listing in the National Register 

of Historic Places.  And like the Kennedy Center Potomac River Pedestrian Access Improvement 

Project that is still under review, the current expansion project may also have the potential to constitute 

an adverse effect on the Rock Creek & Potomac Parkway and other historic properties.    

 

As indicated in your letter, a formal finding of effect can be made once additional consultation has been 

carried out regarding the various alternatives under consideration and their potential effects on historic 

properties.  To that end, we note that an initial joint NEPA/Section 106 meeting was held on July 22
nd

, 

2013.  We would appreciate receiving copies of any comments that were provided during, or following 

that meeting.  Unfortunately, we were not able to locate the draft list of consulting parties that was 

supposed to be attached to your letter, so we would appreciate receiving a copy of that list as well.  
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We look forward to consulting with all parties to complete the Section 106 review of this project.  In the 

meantime, please contact me at andrew.lewis@dc.gov or 202-442-8841 if you should have any 

questions or comments regarding this matter. Thank you for providing this initial opportunity to review 

and comment. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

C. Andrew Lewis 

Senior Historic Preservation Specialist 

DC State Historic Preservation Office  
 

13-451 

cc: Claudette Donlon, Kennedy Center  
 Jennifer Hirsch, NCPC 

 Kristen Hamilton, NPS  

  

mailto:andrew.lewis@dc.gov


6110 Frost Place      
Laurel, Maryland 20707 
      

 

   
 

February 3, 2014 

 

Attention: Dr. Ruth Trocolli 
1100 4th Street SW, Suite E650 
Washington, DC 20024 

Reference: Kennedy Center Phase IA Archaeological Investigations 

Dear Dr. Trocolli, 

On behalf of the National Capital Planning Commission and the National Park Service and in cooperation 
with the Kennedy Center, we are providing a copy of the above-reference report for your review and 
comment. The report details the results of the Phase IA archaeological investigations for the proposed 
expansion to the John F. Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts. A pdf copy of the report has been 
submitted to you by email. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 301.982.2866 or 
paul.kreisa@stantec.com. 

Regards, 

 

Paul P. Kreisa, PhD, RPA 
Senior Archaeologist 
Phone: 301.982.2866  
paul.kreisa@stantec.com 

Attachment: Report of Phase IA Archaeological Investigations 

c. Claudette Donlon, Kennedy Center 
Jennifer Hirsch, National Capital Planning Commission 
James Perry, National Park Service 
Judy Robinson, Robinson & Associates, Inc. 
Daria Gasparini, Robinson & Associates, Inc. 
Elizabeth Estes, Stantec Consulting Services Inc. 
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From: Canfield, Harry
To: Estes, Liz
Subject: Fw: Kennedy Center Proposed River Pavilion
Date: Tuesday, October 29, 2013 5:23:04 PM

Liz:
USCG response is below.
Harry

----- Original Message -----
From: Grimes, Albert L CIV [mailto:Albert.L.Grimes@uscg.mil]
Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2013 02:08 PM
To: Canfield, Harry
Cc: Johnson, Tiffany LT <Tiffany.A.Johnson@uscg.mil>
Subject: RE: Kennedy Center Proposed River Pavilion

Based on the information provided the Coast Guard will require each end of the proposed pavilion to be marked
 with an day/night obstruction marks. The night time optic will be a visible all around slow flashing white light with
 a minimum candela setting of 12. Please note that determination is based on the submitted information. The Coast
 Guard will be forwarded your entire package; by the ACE, for  their review process.

-----Original Message-----
From: harry.canfield@stantec.com [mailto:harry.canfield@stantec.com]
Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2013 3:01 PM
To: Grimes, Albert L CIV
Subject: Kennedy Center Proposed River Pavilion

Mr. Grimes:

I am working with the Kennedy Center in Washington DC and am following up with you concerning a proposed
 floating pavilion in the Potomac River adjacent to the Kennedy Center.  The Kennedy Center had sent a letter to the
 USCG on July 2, 2013 but I am not sure that the letter reached you.  It is my understanding that you are the correct
 USCG representative to contact regarding this type of project and I believe that you had discussed this project with
 the Kennedy Center in the Spring of 2013.  Please let me know if you are not the correct contact.

We are seeking USCG comments on the proposed River Pavilion, including any USCG objections to the project,
 required aids to navigation, required USCG approvals, and any additional information that may affect the viability
 of the project.  We are also coordinating with the US Army Corps of Engineers for necessary permits and approvals
 and we are preparing an Environmental Assessment to comply with NEPA.

I have attached the correspondence that was sent to the USCG, and I attached a vicinity map.  I would greatly
 appreciate your review and comments.  Feel free to provide any comments or information to me via email if that is
 easiest.  Feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 

Respectfully,

Harry Canfield

mailto:/O=STG/OU=FIRST ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=HCANFIELD
mailto:liz.estes@stantec.com
mailto:Albert.L.Grimes@uscg.mil
mailto:harry.canfield@stantec.com


Associate

Stantec
810 Glen Eagles Court, Suite 300 Baltimore MD 21286-2237

Phone: 443-632-3073
Cell: 717-793-7495
Fax: 410-583-6704

harry.canfield@stantec.com <mailto:harry.canfield@stantec.com>

Stantec

Design with community in mind

stantec.com <http://www.stantec.com>

facebook <https://www.facebook.com/StantecInc?v=wall&ref=sgm>

twitter <https://twitter.com/stantec>

blog <http://www.stantecinc.blogspot.ca/>

goggle+ <https://plus.google.com/112504287730358583553/posts>

linkedin <http://www.linkedin.com/company/stantec>

youtube <http://www.youtube.com/user/StantecInc>

The content of this email is the confidential property of Stantec and should not be copied, modified, retransmitted,
 or used for any purpose except with Stantec's written authorization. If you are not the intended recipient, please
 delete all copies and notify us immediately.

ü Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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